May 9, 1968

Dr. M. Vahe Roubian
477 Park Avenue
Manhasset, N. Y.

Dear Dr. Roubian:

We are about to take out a mortgage
on our newly built and consecrated
Cathedral.

However, before committing ourselves
to any amount, it is important for us
to know where we stand financially.

Therefore, we are rewviewing all old
pledges trying to figure out how much
we can collect on them.

On your Ground Breaking pledge there
is an outstanding amount of $750.00.
Will you please send me a check and
let's get rid of all these outstanding
moneys. I am not "asking" you, but
appealing to you.

Thank you.
Sincerely,

Haik Kavookjian
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